
 

January 31, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 68 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 68 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law requires driver’s license examination stations in every county or at a 

reasonably convenient location for the issuance of commercial driver’s licenses.  SB 68 would 

amend this statute to remove language which specifies the issuance of commercial driver’s 

licenses.   

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates that removing the language which determines the 

location of driver’s license examination stations required for the issuance of commercial driver’s 

licenses would give the State Director of Motor Vehicles the ability to review existing driver’s 

license examination stations for consolidation and realize potential savings.  The Department 

indicates that because it is not known what consolidations would occur with the passage of SB 

68, a precise fiscal effect of estimated savings cannot be provided. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue 


